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Dear Mr. 

This responds to your June 18, 1992 appeal of our Claims 
Group's settlement Z-2915943, February 28, 1992, which 
sustained the Navy's denial of your request for waiver of 
$256.75 of stated overpayments due to underdeduction of 
premiums for health insurance. 

Your appeal of J une 18 presents nothing that was not 
considered in the Claims Group's settlement, and upon review 
of the record, we find no error of law in that settlement. 
Accordingly, it is affirmed. 

The re~ord indicates that, although at the time you were 
employed by the Navy you were not t old the exact amount your 
heal th insurance premium whould be, you were advised of the 
amount of the pr emium for a ful l-time employee and you were 
advi sed that s i nce you were a part-t i..1e employee, your 
premium would be higher than that of a full-time employee. 1 

You were also provided leave and earnings statements that 
showed the deductions from your pay for health i nsurance 
were only in the same amount as for a full-time employee. 
Thus, you should have been aware you were receiving more pay 
than you were entitled to and you should have inquired about 
why your premiums were not higher than those for a full-time 
employee. As the Claims Group stated, your failure to do so 
precludes waiver of your debt. 

Our review of the record, however, did indicate that the 
statement of the amount of your debt may not have been 
correct, and the Defense Finance and Accounting Service has 
informally advised us r ecently that t hey are performing a 
reaudit of your debt which could result in its reduction. 
We understand t hat, if it has not a l ready done so, the 

1This is because although the part-time employee receives 
full coverage, the government contri butes only a prorated 
amount to . the payment of the premiums. 



Service will soon inform you as to the results of the 
reaudit, and that any amount over-collected from you wil l be 
refunded. However, t~e amount that you were overpa i d, as 
determined by the reaudit, i s not appropr i ate f or wa i ver . 

Sincerely yours, 

\~~ ~/l. 
Ja s F. ~hm:r:;-
G eral Counsel 

cc: Commander M. J. Sakraida, USNR 
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DIGEST 

A new, part-time employee was informed that the government 

prorated its contri but ion to his health benefits premium 

based on h i s work schedule so that he would have to pay a 

larger premium than a full-time employee. Although he was 

not informed what his health benefit premium would be, he 

was informed what a full-time employee's premium would be, 

and his leave and earnings statements showed that his 

premium was only that of a full-time employee rather than 

the higher premium of a part-time employee. Since he had 

records which, if reviewed, would have indicated an 

overpayment, he is not without fault, and waiver under 

5 U.S.C. § 5584 is denied. 




